MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

Tuesday, April 17, 2007         White River Junction

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; John McLeod, AIA, Secretary-Treasurer, Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Daniel Johnson, AIA, and Lisa Rovner, AIA.  
Note:
Albert Russell has resigned from the Board.
AIA Vermont Scholarship

1. Michael distributed a proposed application form.  The application will be used for the Norwich award in the upcoming year, and will be extended to the VTC award the following year.  

2. Guy and Michael will refine the application and process; a larger committee will review the submitted applications.

3. AIA National is matching the award funds, and matching funds are expected to increase over the next few years.

4. As scholarship funding increases, the Board will consider opening the application process to other programs around the state which offer study in architecture and related fields.

AIA 150/Architecture Week

1. Daniel and John reported on Architecture Week (April 9th – 14th).

2. Michael was on VPR ‘Switchboard’ on April 3rd, discussing “Architecture and the Environment.”

3. On April 13th, Governor Douglas proclaimed it Architecture Week.  Lauren Davis, Michael Hoffman, Shawn Brennan, Jesse Beck, Andrea Murray, and John McLeod attended the ceremony and spoke with the Governor and Lt. Gov. Dubie.  WPTZ NBC News covered the event and aired a report on the evening news.

4. April 14th, Architecture Day, was moderately successful.  Some open houses and building tours were attended, while others had no visitors.  The Board will consider making Architecture Day an annual event.  Suggestions for improvements include: date adjustment; signage in front of open houses and tours in advance; more architect support and involvement; and year-round media interaction.   

Legislative Issues

1. S.93 (low bid for professional services) has been withdrawn.

2. Efficiency VT is supporting Scudder Parker’s S.94 for fuel oil surcharges.

3. Nothing further on H.2 (Statute of Repose).

Design Show

1. The next and final show will open at the Statehouse on April 26th – reception at 5:00 pm.

2. More Board representation is needed at these public events.

Building Tours

1. The VINS building tour in Quechee, with Efficiency VT, will take place on May 31st at 5:00 pm.

2. The Board will consider a residential project tour with Efficiency VT.

‘Blueprint’

1. Michael will e-mail something to the Board.  He, Lauren, and Hunter are meeting in May.

VCIL/Collaborative Awards

1. A design award will be given every other year (not this year).  AIA VT and VCIL will assemble the jury.  The award will be given at the VCIL annual conference; the winner will be invited to the AIA VT annual dinner.

2. The Board will consider other joint awards with organizations such as VT Chamber of Commerce, VT Business Roundtable, etc.

CORA

1. The Colloquium will be in Manchester on June 26th.  A public forum will take place in the fall.

2. The Board agreed that we should support the CORA program where possible.  See Design Awards below.

Construction Tour

1. Michael will look into a possible tour of the Norwich Student Center in the near future.

2. The Board is looking for another tour sometime in the summer.

Design Awards

1. Notice will go out in July.  The awards program will follow the same track as last year.

2. AIA VT has the Metropolitan Gallery reserved November 16th- 30th.  Should we include a People’s Choice Award to be voted on during that time?

3. We will offer to share the space with CORA.

Canstruction

1. Will take place the second week of October at University Mall.

2. Bank North will be the major funder again.

3. The number of teams will be limited to 10-12.  Registration will be first come, first serve.

Learning By Design

1. ECHO has offered its rotating exhibit space to us for one month in October-November for a LBD/kids-oriented program.

2. The annual fall student competition will take place again this year.  The committee will be meeting to plan it.

AIA Convention

1. Lauren cannot attend; Hunter Ulf will go in her place and represent AIA VT.

VGBN

1. The Board voted to write a recommendation letter for the VGBN Ben & Jerry’s grant.

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  Thursday, May 10th, at Norwich University.  5:00 pm: Best In Show voting; 6:00 pm: regular meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

John McLeod, AIA

Secretary-Treasurer

